
 
 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

SEPTEMBER 2019 MONTHLY REPORT 
 

STATISTICS: 

    2018 2019  

    YTD YTD YTD 

 SEPTEMBER 

2018 

SEPTEMBER 

2019 

+/- TOTAL TOTAL +/- 

MPD Arrests 80 87 7 659 633 -26 

Calls For Service 1290 1150 -140 12668 11986 -682 

Dispatch Calls 2238 2172 -66 22215 20827 -1388 

MPD Accidents 22 24 2 207 198 -9 

Grant Hours Worked 15 20 5 221.5 201 -21 

 

INCIDENTS OF NOTE: 

*ALICE training conducted at United North (Alexis) 

*ALICE drill conducted at United High School 

*ALICE drill conducted at Lincoln Elementary 

*ALICE training conducted at West Central School District 

*ALICE training was conducted at ICS for the staff and older children 

*Legacy Estates staff was trained on Active Shooter drills 

*Bacon Fest was patrolled by MPD officers with no incidents reported 

*An officer went to the Warren County Library and read a book to kids attending the story time 

*The Life Skills class from MRHS was given a tour of the police department 

 

 

STAFF TRAINING: 

*Sgt. Luke Johnson attended the 40 hour Field Training Officer class 

 

EQUIPMENT RELATED ISSUES: 

*I would like to relay to the Council that the new Kenwood digital radio system for MPD has been installed, 

digital mobile radios have been installed in all MPD squad cars and the officers have been issued digital 

portable radios.  We have been using the system for a week now and it is working great.  The digital system is a 

tremendous improvement over the older analog system that MPD was using.  This digital system greatly 

enhances our communications capability.  Just with the portable radios alone, we are able to communicate as far 

South as Roseville, as far West as Kirkwood, as far North as the US 67/135 Y, and as far East as the 

Warren/Knox County line.  The mobile radios in the squad cars extend the range even further with 

communications for MPD officers covering the entire County for the most part.  There have been several “dead 

spots” that have been identified, but these spots are negligible to the officer’s communication capabilities.  This 



 
 

system and capability came at zero cost to the City of Monmouth.  I do want to thank Ross and Rick Beedle of 

GEM Electronics and Ken Helms for the amount of work that they have put into fielding this project. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Chief Joe Switzer 

Monmouth Police Department 


